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The CSW66 priority theme is gender equality and empowerment of women and girls in the context 

of climate change, environmental, and disaster risk reduction. We currently understand the UN is 

proposing a hybrid format of in-person (New York) and virtual meetings.  

The format has not been finalised, and we expect MFAT will be able to advise us further on any 

developments next week. The Ministry then will brief you (16 December, MW 21-22 0184) on 

options for side events and travel, if in-person representation for New Zealand is required or 

expected. The briefing will also cover the wider policy parameters for the meeting – the national 

statement and priorities for negotiations – and more general considerations, such as NGO 

representation.  

Once we have had clear guidance from MFAT on the format, nature, and requirements around the 

event, we will discuss travel options with you and your office, at the next Officials’ meeting. 

APEC Gender Data Project 

The Ministry is nearing completion of a key milestone of New Zealand’s APEC Policy Partnership on 

Women and the Economy gender-data project. New Zealand’s objective for this project is to build 

capacity and capability amongst APEC economies to empower gender analysis in policy making, 

delivering an inclusive approach to structural reform. This online tool will provide a mechanism for 

economies to consider the gender impacts of their policies. 

The Ministry has worked with two contracting companies to deliver a web tool on the APEC.org site. 

This will be publicly available and provide a step-through policy guide with case studies, tools, and 

links to best-practice gender analysis. 

We will launch the gender tool to all APEC economies via a webinar on 16 December 2021. This will 

be ahead of the website’s public release in January 2022. Officials are in touch with your Office 

about the possibility of you welcoming participants to the virtual event.  

Pacific Alliance Cooperation Forum 

At the request of MFAT, the Ministry presented to the Pacific Alliance Cooperation Forum on  

30 November 2021. The Pacific Alliance members: Mexico, Peru, Colombia, and Chile, periodically 

organises events which include observer states, New Zealand, and other APEC members. 

A Ministry official presented as part of a panel in a working group discussion, focusing on digital 

inclusion and gender-disaggregated data. She provided an overview of New Zealand’s work in this 

area through our hosting of APEC and the PPWE, and work towards gathering gender-

disaggregated data to support women’s engagement in trade.  

 

 

 

 

.  

Commonwealth Perspectives on Tackling Harassment and Violence at Work     

The Ministry attended this online panel discussion, as the New Zealand representative, on 26 

November 2021. Opened by Baroness Scotland, Commonwealth Secretary-General, there was 

good discussion on initiatives to address violence and harassment, with examples shared from 

speakers of domestic programmes and education initiatives underway.  

Main themes of the event included ILO C190’s alignment with the Commonwealth anti-violence 

campaign: ‘Commonwealth says NO MORE’ (alongside the international NO MORE Foundation and 
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